

October 16, 2024

Town of Essex 33 Talbot Street South Essex, Ontario N8M 1A8

Attention: Joseph Malandruccolo, Director, Legal and Legislative Services/Clerk

Re: Request for a Security Service at Brien Avenue East Apartments

Dear Joseph,

Windsor Essex Community Housing Corporation (CHC) takes the safety of its' tenants, staff, and communities seriously. In response to your letter dated September 27, 2024, CHC has confirmed all cameras at 109 and 111 Brien in Essex are in working order. Furthermore, CHC's Board at its' regular meeting on October 3, 2024 directed CHC Administration to prepare a safety and security audit plan for all CHC properties based on a priority scale including severity of safety incidents.

Specifically, the Board passed the following motion:

BOARD RESOLUTION NO. WECHC-10-03-2024 K

BE IT RESOLVED THAT WINDSOR ESSEX COMMUNITY HOUSING CORPORATION'S BOARD OF DIRECTORS has requested that Management provide a safety and security audit plan for all CHC properties looking at it from a priority perspective and explore options like the installation of cameras and updated exterior lighting to enhance security.

Moved by: Mayor Sherry Bondy Seconded by: Councillor Kieran McKenzie CARRIED

As it pertains to access buzzers, tenants are encouraged to file a maintenance request with their District Office located in the Town of Essex. We have no records of tenants raising maintenance concerns with their access buzzers, that have not been resolved.

We look forward to our continued partnership with the Town of Essex.

Kind regards,

Nolan Goyette

Chief Tenant Services Officer

Nolan Goyette

Interim CEO